
 December 10th, 2017 

Reconciliation: 4:15PM ð 4:45PM 

1st Saturday of the Month 

Anointing of the Sick: 

2nd Full Weekend of the Month  

Following Each Mass 

All Other Sacraments: 

Please call the Parish Office 

Preparation can take six months or more 

Saint Therese Parish  

We are St. Therese Catholic Church, a community of believers, 

who walk together by faith in Christ Jesus, and minister in the Little Way of 

St. Therese, as we strive hand-in-hand to live as Godõs people.  

9525 W Bluemound Rd, Milwaukee, WI 53226  

Phone (414) 771-2500 É Fax (414) 771-2410 

sainttheresemilwaukee.org É info@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday: 

8:30AM ð 4:00PM 

closed 12:00PM ð12:30PM 

Wednesday: 

12:00PM ð 7:30PM 

closed 4:00PM ð4:30PM 

Friday: 8:30AM ð 12:00PM 

Saturday: 5:00PM  Sunday: 9:00AM 

Tuesday: 8:30AM     Wednesday: 6:30PM 

See inside for Holy Day Schedules 

Parish Staff 

Parish Administrator 

Fr. Joe Koyickal, SAC ext. 14 

frjoe@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Assisting Priest 

Rev. Hugh Birdsall, SDS 

Help-out Priest 

Rev. Norm Oswald 

Administrative/Pastoral Assistant 

Heather Goeden ext. 13 

heather@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Bookkeeper 

Lisa Vallone ext. 17 

vallonel@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Music Ministry 

Paul Corrao ð Pastoral Assistant for Liturgy/

St. Therese Choir Director ext. 12 

pcorrao@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Mary Radspinner ð Organist/Accompanist 

& Coordinator of Music  

msrad@sainttheresemilwaukee.org ext. 15 

Sterling Biggers ð St. Therese Choir Accompanist 

Building Services Coordinator 

Denise Dostalek ext. 16 

denise@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Catechesis Ministry 

Jean Marie Weber ð Coordinator of 

Preschool through Grade 8 

jmweber@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Rick Reinders ð Coordinator of High School 

& Youth Confirmation  

Christine Reinders ð Coordinator of 1st 

Reconciliation/1st Communion & Childrenõs 

Liturgy of the Word  

Ministers ð All the Members of the Parish 

Parish Emergencies 

(414) 771-2500 ð listen for instructions 

Weekday Masses at St. Jude the Apostle Parish 

(734 Glenview Ave, Wauwatosa) 

MondayðFriday  

6:45AM and 8:15AM 



òPeople of the whole Judean countryside and all 
the inhabitants of Jerusalem were going out to 
him.ó John the Baptist commanded quite a crowd. 
What was the attraction? Was it his unusual 
appearance-clothed in camelõs hair? Perhaps it was 
his bizarre eating habits-feeding on locusts and wild 
honey. Or maybe people were captivated by the 
Baptistõs remarkable humility in the face of such 
huge popularityðóI am not worthy.ó 

Unlike our modern fascination with standing in the 
presence of superstars, the crowds who flocked to 
John werenõt looking for a thrill. They werenõt lining 
up for autographs. They were lining up for baptism. 
And they were acknowledging their sins at the same 
time. John was proclaiming òa baptism of 
repentance for the forgiveness of sins.ó And people 
came because they were longing to experience the 
freedom of that forgiveness. 

John called them to conversion. To convert means to 
turn, in this case to turn away from sin. And the 
crowds were anxious to do so in order to òprepare the 
way of the Lord.ó For these first-century Jews, the 
imminent approach of the Messiah came with a call 
for conversion and they took this call very seriously. 

Now, for us, as twenty-first century Christians, the 
Church, like John the Baptist, calls us to prepare and 
repent during this season of Advent. Will we take 
the call seriously? Will we examine the areas of our 
lives that need to change? Will we pray for Godõs 
help to overcome our habitual sin and to make 
choices based on generosity instead of selfishness? 
Now is the time to heed the message. Now is the 
time to òprepare the way of the Lord, make straight 
his paths.ó 

 Welcome to  Therese Catholic Church, Milwaukee, Wisconsin  

 
CHURCH SUPPORT 

 
Envelopes & Offertory 

Maintenance Donations 
$ 10,401.75 

$   1,126.25 

 Please remember St. Therese in your will! 

December Finance Council Meeting Cancelled 

Due to its closeness to Christmas, the December 19th Finance 
Council meeting has been cancelled.  Any important matters for 
the council will be handled via email.  The next Council meeting 
will be January 16th at 6:30PM. 

2017 Catholic Stewardship Appeal  

Appeal Goal: $31,000 
Amount Collected: $27,897.99 from 45% of our parish members 

Advent Gift Return 

Please return all Advent Giving gifts to the trees nearest the 
Sacristy.  By doing so you will allow for the ease of sorting and 
packing on December 17th for distribution to each nonprofit we 
are working with this year. Thank You for your generous gifts. 

Thank You 

Thank you so much from the organ committee to our donors for 
fully funding the new St. Therese organ!  The organ has been 
ordered and will be installed in early 2018.  We will update you here 
in the bulletin and through pulpit announcements about upcoming 
events and celebrations. 

Altered Bulletin Deadlines for the Holidays 

Please note the following changes to the bulletin deadlines for 
the upcoming holiday season: 

¶ December 24th Bulletin - Deadline is Wednesday, December 13th at 8:30AM  

¶ December 31st Bulletin - Deadline is Tuesday, December 19th at 8:30AM  

Weekday Mass Schedule Changes 

¶ Morning Mass on Tuesday, December 26th is cancelled. 

¶ The Wednesday Evening 6:30PM Mass will be suspended 
beginning December 27th.  It will resume starting February 21st.  

Schedule a Mass Intention 

Donate a mass intention in memory of or in honor of someone. We have a 
few weekday masses available for the remainder of 2017 and can schedule 
into 2018. To donate, contact Heather Goeden in the Parish Office. 

Christmas and New Year Holiday Office Hours 
Please note the following changes to our office hours for the 
Christmas and New Year Holidays: 
¶ Monday, December 25th ð Parish Office Closed  

¶ Tuesday, December 26th ð Parish Office Closed  

¶ Wednesday, December 27th ð Parish Office Closed  

¶ Thursday, December 28th ð Parish Office Closed  

¶ Friday, December 29th ð Parish Office Closed 

¶ Monday, January 1st ð Parish Office Closed 

Calendars and Pallottine Newsletters Available 

Fr. Joe and the Pallottines have gifted the parish with wall calendars 
for 2018.  They are on the tables at the church entrances. If you have 
a family member, neighbor, or friend who would like one, you are 
welcome to take one for them as well.  There are also copies of the 
Fall/Winter Pallottine newsletter available.  

Usher Coordinator Needed 

We are in need of an Usher Coordinator for the Usher ministry. The 
Coordinator assures that there is a full complement of ushers at mass, 
coordinates training of new ushers, and communicates any special liturgical 
needs.  Interested?  Please contact Heather Goeden in the Parish Office. 



Sunday, December 10th 

SCRIP Pick-Up Weekend 

 8:15AM Saint Therese Choir (CH) 

 9:00AM Childrenõs Liturgy of the Word (CH) 

 10:00AM ð 12:00PM  Cookie Sale/Raffle (HH) 

 10:15AM High School Catechesis  (STR) 

 10:15AM Preschoolð8th Grade Catechesis  (UPSTAIRS) 

Monday, December 11th 

 6:00PM Childrenõs Choir Rehearsal (CH) 

Tuesday, December 12th 

 6:30PM Library Committee (LOBBY) 

 7:00PM Christian Formation Committee (STR) 

Wednesday, December 13th 

 7:00PM St. Therese Choir & Music Ministry (CH/CHP) 

Thursday, December 14th 

 6:30PM Stewardship Committee (STR) 

 7:00PM Group 100 AA (MC) 

Friday, December 15th 

  No Meetings Scheduled 

Saturday, December 16th 

Sharing Weekend & Library Advent/Christmas Library Display 

  No Meetings Scheduled 

Sunday, December 17th 

Sharing Weekend & Library Advent/Christmas Library Display 

 9:00AM Childrenõs Liturgy of the Word (CH) 

 10:15AM Preschoolð8th Grade Catechesis  (UPSTAIRS) 

 10:15AM Confirmation Preparation (STR) 

CH=Church, CHP=Chapel, GLP=Godõs Littlest 

Place, GN=Good News Gathering Place, 

HH=Heck Hall, KIT=Heck Hall Kitchen, 

LIB=Library, MC=Miriamõs Corner, 

RR=Raphael Room, STR=St. Therese Room 

Catechesis Corner 

¶ Classes will be held on December 10th after the 9:00AM  Mass.  

¶ Advent is a special season for prayer and being alert to Godõs  
working in our lives and our world.  We are encouraged by 
the Sacred Scriptures to be watchful, wait for the Lordõs coming in different 
ways and to work to establish peace where ever we can.  The children are 
studying the meaning of Advent in their classes. 

¶ Reminder: If you know of a family who could be invited into the faith-
formation program please invite them.  We would like all of our children and 
youth to take advantage of our Catholic faith-formation.  All are welcome! 

¶ Questions may be directed to the parish office or e-mail Dr. Jean Marie 
Weber at jmweber@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

 December 10th, 2017  É   Second Sunday of Advent  

Photos from Wall of Remembrance 

If  you put a photograph of a loved one on the 
Wall of Remembrance in November, the photo is 
in the sacristy.  Please pick it up after mass. 

Communal Penance Service 

Join us for a Communal Penance Service on 
Saturday, December 16th at 4:00PM.  Individual 
Confessions will follow.   

Musicians Wanted 

We are actively seeking musicians to enhance the Saturday liturgy.  If you or 
someone you know have something musical to offer the St. Therese 
community, please get in touch with Mary Radspinner.  Her contact 
information in on the front of the bulletin.  Rehearsals will be twice monthly, to 
be determined at a convenient time by a majority. No auditions, no age limit. 

Sharing Weekend is Next Weekend - December 16th/17th 

The Sharing Recipient for December is the Down Syndrome Association of WI.  
The mission of the DSAW is to provide support to Wisconsin families and 
individuals with Down syndrome through awareness, education, information, 
programs, services, and the exchange of ideas and experiences. 

There are more than 8,000 people in Wisconsin with Down syndrome. Over the 
course of the year, DSAW touches the lives of more than 4,500 of these individuals 
and their families through the provision of services, education, resources and 
support. Whether itõs the scared young couple who has just received a diagnosis 
and fears the unknown; or the families who need support with potty training, 
learning how to ride a bike, and navigating the public school system; or those who 
need help transitioning from high-school to adulthood ð DSAW is there.  During 
this Blessed Holiday season, please be generous to this important organization. 
Thank you again for your wonderful support of our Sharing Recipients. 

A New Name, Same Important Mission 

The Green Team is changing its image with a new name ð Earth Stewardship 
Ministry ð but its mission remains the same!  òThe mission of the Earth 
Stewardship Ministry is to encourage our parishioners to become more 
environmentally conscious and conservation-minded; to improve the 
environmental impact of our parish facilities; and to develop our parish 
property to be ecologically and aesthetically pleasing.ó 

The Earth Stewardship Ministry is always looking for new members to join us 
in this mission. Our next meeting is on the third Tuesday of January, the 16th. 
If you are interested in helping our ministry with your membership, please 
contact Elterine (Dusty) at (414) 228-8833 or email her at jankowea@att.net. 

Liturgical Minister Schedule - January through April 

Liturgical ministry schedules for lectors, servers, Eucharistic Ministers, 
greeters, and ushers for January through April are now available in the sacristy.  
Please pick up a copy as soon as possible. If you are interested in joining one 
of the ministries, itõs not too late. Contact Heather in the Parish Office. 

Attention: Committees, Groups, Ministries ð Parish Calendar 

Please submit meeting dates and reserve rooms for committee, group, and 
ministry meetings for 2018.  Meeting dates must be submitted each year 
(there is no òautomaticó listing on the parish calendar or room reservations).  
Chairpersons and secretaries of committees, groups, and ministries, please 
make sure your 2018 dates are submitted to Heather Goeden in the Parish 
Office no later than December 18th. 

Snow and Weather Closings for the Parish 

In the event of snow or weather 
closings for the parish, please check 
Channel 12 WISN-TV or WISN.com 
(WISN website) for closures.  Please 
also note to look for òSt. Thereseð
Milwaukeeó in Milwaukee County.  
(Sometimes there is confusion with òSt. 
Theresaó and òSt. Thereseó other cities 
and counties of the archdiocese.)  


